
Dear Spartans, 

This year has been unlike anything we’ve ever seen, and I’m proud of the hard work our faculty, staff 
and students have put in to make the best of a Spartan education during this pandemic. 

Our ​faculty and staff​ have been working diligently to keep our campus safe and continue the 
world-class education we are trusted to deliver. Our students have remained dedicated to their classes 
and disciplines all while managing this pandemic with courage and determination. I appreciate that 
thousands of MSU students are taking action every day to reduce the spread of COVID-19. And I 
continue to appreciate the dedication and efforts I see in the Spartan community. The leadership 
shown by our students is extraordinary, and it instills confidence that we can continue to tackle this 
together. 

I know many of you have questions about the spring semester, so I write you today with some 
highlights of recent MSU leadership and our task force decisions: 

·​        ​Spring semester for undergraduate classes will start as scheduled Jan. 11, 2021. 

·​        ​Approximately 2,500 additional single-occupancy residence hall spaces will be available to 
students who want or need to live on campus. 

·​        ​MSU will offer more in-person classes, with a focus on courses that students need in order to 
graduate on time. 

·​        ​MSU will join most of the other Big Ten universities in canceling spring break in 2021. 

·​        ​The spring calendar will include three midweek days without classes spread throughout the 
semester to provide breaks for students. 

·​        ​Undergraduate instruction will end April 23, 2021, and finals week will be held one week earlier 
than previously scheduled to allow for a weeklong period for graduation ceremonies. 

·​        ​As part of a COVID-19 testing program, MSU will require participation in the ​COVID-19 Early 
Detection Program​ for students living on campus and undergraduate students coming to campus 
during the spring semester due to, for example, in-person classes, labs or work. Current program 
participants, faculty, staff and other student populations will also have the opportunity to continue in 
the program. 

The fall has shown us that our systems and protocols set up for on-campus housing have proven 
effective and successful, and we are confident we can return more students to our residence halls. 
Many Spartans continue to express a desire to live on campus. Residential and Hospitality Services 
has developed a request process that will be offered soon, with a priority on Spartans needing 
additional assistance to be academically successful, those who have an in-person or hybrid class and 
first-year students. All students currently living on campus will remain in their current rooms. 

In the fall, only about 40 in-person classes were offered at MSU. This spring, we expect to offer 
about 400 in-person educational experiences. We will prioritize offering classes that can only be 
taught in person in order to keep our students on track for an on-time graduation. To protect the 
health and wellness of the community, most classes still will be offered only as online courses. 
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https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.cabs.msu.edu%2Ft%2FgcH1AAfbaCP-5QAJIy30n0FpaMjRA3laaaaMjBPZDE4laa%3Fo%3D6_yEy~amp%253Bi%253DXtjuZw49~25z5hxp.jYz~amp%253Bg%253Dj~amp%253Bs%253D%26fbclid%3DIwAR0ub2m7mXZ-p2L_V8Aj9913XERDMGKIuM2A14nTJ3s1rfwdaGeTz-wWpWk&h=AT2R999LBDp02TnVGa0X5wLHPyLYPNRPE3TC8yJaPZFvNft_Cwi6l7iBYHPMXYcw7uh_zjSDX2x_VP6tjrlK0pa0raCgujDse_8EXwe897kKujdd4RGdoe5BNi4eXdOqtAFl_OxH7wfO4oseKIH5kIvO4A&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0oJsoed0bmUJGB2w-RXoPF42-4oEAuYttnANXeLFcmDAVrX-a09Abzh7z4oeXXaUGmR49_8GxbQOzlmJRcUPp4II148xjxBmlXhyi_HjQ7ovvaO_vYb5pcTE0PAkgoeWNyycbesRCFbl_riA6phs7ALIPE6FPcJ8aoa_ExJtY-GqWlH49fLc5NTddL19XQo3fCwuCOCY_H7aCKSeqVQ9X-m1RH9M50bdbR7dWYvesKZ3I


Graduate and professional programs may have different calendars and schedules. Faculty will receive 
more information from their deans and colleges about class modalities and schedules in the coming 
days. Students also will receive more information about class schedules and on-campus housing 
opportunities soon. Further information on required participation in the ​COVID-19 Early Detection 
Program​, also known as the Spartan Spit Test, will be made available closer to the start of the next 
semester. 

I appreciate your diligent efforts to reduce the spread of the novel coronavirus by wearing your 
masks and practicing physical distancing. Keep up the great work — we don’t want to lose the 
opportunities for which we have all worked so hard. ​Together, we will​. 

Sincerely, 

Samuel L. Stanley Jr., M.D. 

President 
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